

"For God and Country" <u>August 2024 POST 3 NEWSLETTER</u>



Meetings For August 2024

Organization	Location	Time	Date	
Legion Post 3	Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th St	7:00 PM	None	
Auxiliary Unit 3	Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th St	7:00 PM	None	
SAL Squadron 3	Post 3 Office, 123 S 84th St	7:00 PM	None	
ALR Chapter 3	Denton Legion Club	6:00 PM	08/15/24	
40 & 8 Voiture 103	Elks Lodge, 5910 S 58th St	6:30 PM	None	
8 & 40 Salon 832	Elks Lodge, 5910 s 58 th St	6:30 PM	None	
8 & 40 Salon 92	VFW 3606, 3340 West A St	1:00 PM	None	
Buddy Check	Rock-n-Joe, 5025 Lindburg St	6:00 PM	08/22/24	
CoffeeHaus	Auld Pavilion, Antelope Park	10:00 AM	08/16/24	

Commander's Call



Fellow Legionnaires,

I want to thank everyone for trusting me to lead our great American Legion post again for this upcoming year. I appreciate your confidence in me and am really honored to be the Commander of Nebraska's largest American Legion post. I am fortunate to be joined by a slate of great officers. Ron Hindman is the 1st Vice Commander, Rich Lemmerman is your 2nd Vice Commander and Ed Schnabel is our Post 3 Adjutant.

While we are the biggest post in the State, we continue to lose so many fellow Legionnaires to Post Everlasting each month. Last year, we lost over 100 members to Post Everlasting and there is not much we can do about that. Just like about all other organizations today, membership in the American Legion nationally and locally continues to dwindle. Unfortunately, Post 3 membership is following that trend. Though, I am thankful that we had a better-than-average renewal rate for 2024.

And, while we can do nothing to stop the deaths that reduce our numbers, we can and should increase our membership.

The success of any organization lies in the support of its membership, and the success of the American Legion's many programs is no exception. We need to maintain and expand our current membership so that all of our programs can thrive and survive. There are many members of the National Guard and Reserves that are not current members of our organization. Do you know a Guardsman or Reservist? There are also many veterans out there who do not belong to any Veterans Service Organizations. Do you know anyone like that? We want them to know that they are welcome to join our post.

If you know one of these veterans, please encourage them to join us. We need to recruit these people, now. Simply by mentioning to people some of the good work that the American Legion is involved in may inspire someone to join us and become more active in our work. We all know the importance of membership in maintaining a viable post. We all know that veterans are not going to seek us out, (unless they have a problem). We must find them and invite them to join us. If you have a prospective member, please sign him/her up. A membership application is included at the end of this newsletter.

Paraphrasing from Mission: Impossible... Your membership mission, should you decide to accept it, is to recruit two people to join the American Legion. One to replace you when you are transferred to Post Everlasting, and one to grow the Legion.

(Commander's Call - Continued)

I am renewing my challenge from last year. At our July meeting last year, I asked each one present to invite a veteran who is not an American Legion member to attend a meeting. Dinner for the veteran is on me. I firmly believe that if we can get a veteran to see our good work, we can get them to join us. Help me spread the word.

Membership renewal for 2025 has begun. If we have your email address on file, you recently received an email from me explaining why you didn't receive a membership renewal letter from National in early-July as you have in the years before now. Also in that email, I encouraged you to either: 1) go online at Legion.org and click on that "RENEW" button right there at the top of the page, or 2) Mail your check for \$56 to our business office (123 S 84th St, Suite L, Lincoln, 68510), or 3) Stop by the office on any Tuesday or Thursday from 10am until noon. If you are a current member who hasn't yet renewed for 2025, please do so now. Your membership is important to us. We are all in this together.

If you have questions, please call the Post 3 Office at (402) 466-3958, Tuesday and Thursday from 10:00-12:00, or call my cell phone (402) 470-1700. We know what needs to be done about membership. So, let's do it!

I would love to see more people attend our monthly meetings but am unsure how to accomplish this. While we do not have a club building of our own, there is still camaraderie to be had. Attending meetings and getting involved in the many Post 3 activities would fill the bill. The Elks Lodge #80 provides a hamburger buffet and a bar to enjoy a beverage of your choice on our meeting nights. To experience the camaraderie, you must be there.

Please remember that the month of August is the only month that Post 3 does not hold a monthly meeting. The next meeting will be held on September 10th. The burger buffet starts at 6:00 with the meeting to follow at 7:00. Hope to see you there.

As always, keep our veterans and their families in your thoughts and prayers, particularly those who may be in need. Keep our active-duty service men and women in your thoughts and prayers as well, especially those who may be in harm's way.

For God and Country, Bruce Gubser Post 3 Commander



Dear Lincoln Post 3 Legionnaire,

The membership campaign for the 2025 membership year has begun. However, it began with a little wrinkle. The national organization usually sends out a "first renewal notice" on or about July 1. For Nebraska, that did not happen this year.

The national organization adopted \$5.00 dues increase at its last national convention. And the Nebraska American Legion --- after forecasting and discussing its necessity for a year or two --- considered and adopted \$5.00 dues increase at its recently concluded department convention in June. Post 3 was confident that the department dues increase was going to occur and included it in its dues structure for 2025.

Post 3 decided NOT to raise its portion of the annual dues, so the 2025 dues will increase from \$46.00 to \$56.00 (an additional \$5 for national and an additional \$5 for the Department of Nebraska).

However, many posts in Nebraska did not. As a result, to avoid the confusion and hassle that was most certainly going to happen for a lot of posts, the decision was made to just delay the first dues notice for Nebraska until the already scheduled second notice which is mailed in October. That provides plenty of time to make sure the notice mailed from Indianapolis arrives with the correct dues amount shown on it.

However, we would like to keep Post 3 and its members on a normal cycle as much as possible --- so please consider this your first notice. We have the 2025 membership cards in the office, and we encourage you to pay your dues now. Post 3 had a little-better-than-average membership year for 2024, and we want to build on that.

You can mail your check to the Post 3 business office at 123 South 84th Street, Suite "L," Lincoln, NE 68510 or drop it off Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 10:00 - noon.

If you are comfortable paying on-line and want to save a stamp, we encourage you to renew that way. It's really easy and efficient. Just go to www.legion.org and click on the "renew" tab.

We have quite a few members who do renew that way. It should also give you some other options you might want to consider. Paid Up for Life. 3-Year Renewal.

Thanks for your continuing support of American Legion Post 3.

Bruce Gubser

Post 3 Commander

Remarks from the Adjutant's Desk



2024 Renewals:

Member Renewals for 2024 were 1066 or just slightly over 96% of our goal of 1107.

2025 Renewals

July started the renewals for Legion Year 2024-2025. Your 2024 membership card is good

through 31 December 2024. After that, you are classified as expired. You will stop receiving The Legion magazine, and you could be denied entry into a Legion Club.

The dues for Legion year 2025 are now \$56.00 dollars, as National and Nebraska Department both increased their dues by five dollars. Post 3 did not increase its dues for 2025, remaining at eleven dollars.

National should have mailed renewal slips to current members who were in good standing during 2024around the end of June. However, with the late change of Post dues, they were never mailed out. They will now be mailed out during October 2024.

I have been informed that PUFL 2025 membership cards have been mailed out and received by members. Be on the lookout for them. They are mailed out from the National Legion Headquarters; thus I have no knowledge of when or if they have been mailed. If you are a PUFL member and have not received your 2025 card by the end of July, let me know and I can check your status.

A mass e-mailing was sent to those who's email address we had on file, informing them of the late mailing from National. As of this writing, 99 have renewed their 2025 dues online. Processing renewals online is quick and easy. Log on MyLegion.org and click the link for renewal. I want to thank those who have taken the opportunity to renew their membership online for 2025.

The current 2025 Post 3 membership stands at 285, slightly over 25% of our 2025 goal. 101 paid online; 11 by mail; 50 Department Life members; 122 PUFL members; 1 unpaid transfer. 55 members have participated and paid for 3 years. For those who would like to renew for 3 years, you should be given the opportunity to do so. The rate of renewals will be at the current rate of \$56.00 dollars.

Nebraska Department Life members

2025 membership cards have been mailed. If you have moved during the past year, please let us know so we can get them to you.

Member Information

We would like to thank those who have provided the request for mailing address, phone numbers, or email addresses. We have many members who have moved, and we do not have the correct information. The US Postal service returns mail that they do not have a forwarding address on. We try to track down those members who have moved, however, many locations respond with, "No longer living here."

Same goes for those members who have passed on to Post Ever Lasting. If you know of a member who has died, please let us know. This saves National and Post postage on renewals which are returned to the Post. National has been printing on the back of the renewal slips, the data that is in the Legion database. Please check and add as needed so we can correct our database. Thanks, makes it so much easier to reach out to you if we need to.

Department of Veterans Affairs, VFW, DAV, AMVETS web sites

The VFW, DAV, etc. do an excellent job of keeping track of Congressional activities that can or will affect veterans. These web sites are a great place to find current and helpful information on what Congress is currently working on and how it could affect you as a veteran. The VA website has many tips on filing claims and links to other VA services which you are entitled. VA News <veteransaffairs@messages.va.gov>

Nebraska Department of Veterans Affairs and your local County Service Office are there to serve you. They can pull up your records of military service and help track your claims you may have filed.

Remember to thank your fellow Veterans for their service. Again, thanks for your Service and Thanks for being a member of Post 3,

Ed Schnabel

Adjutant



Lincoln CBOC/VA News

Flu shots and Covid shots for 2024/25 will begin this fall after a supply is received. Shots will be given to only those enrolled in the VA Health system.

VA clinics and hospitals no longer require the wearing of masks to enter clinics. As

cases of covid are rising, masks will be required if you feel you have or want to be treated for covid. Masks are available for those who still wish to wear them at the front doors of the clinics.

Express Care is a walk-in service, for those who wish to have a nurse check out minor items. This care is available to those who might wish to see a VA nurse without an appointment during normal hours. The Lincoln Clinic treats 300 a month as walk-ins.

The Lincoln Clinic will be taking part in a Homeless Coalition event at the PBA on October 16, 2024, here in Lincoln. The Lincoln Clinic will hold a picnic towards the end of August or the first part of September. More information as we get closer to fall.

Want to serve your fellow Veterans? The VA can use more volunteers at your local clinic or hospital. You volunteer to help veterans in the clinic, hospital, or a veteran's home. Or you can donate to your local clinic, hospital, or veteran's home. They can always use a monetary donation, or you can donate activity bags for younger kids to have when they come to the clinic or hospital with a parent for their appointments. There is always a need for the younger kids who come with parents, grandparents, when they are too young to be left at home alone.

Clinics and/or hospitals can always use books and magazines, for patients. You would need to check with your local hospital, clinic or veteran's home volunteer office to see what items they need or allow. This would be a great project for your church, school, or youth group.

Hours given by the volunteers are credited with saving the VA Health at Omaha, Lincoln, and GI an equivalent of 25 full-time staff employees. This is based on an hour of service being credited at the rate of \$31.50 per hour.

(Lincoln CBOC/VA News - Continued)

The DAV is looking into acquiring a new van for VA patients. VA will donate \$22,000.00 with the DAV covering the remainer of the cost.

The only service animals that should be brought into a VA Health clinic or hospital are trained service animals that quality under DAV requirements. Other pets or comfort dogs do not qualify and should be left at home.

With the signing of the PAC, more veterans have become eligible for services. This service is not only for those who service Boots on the ground, but anyone who has served since the Gulf War. If you have any questions, you should call your local service officer, VSO, county, or state. It only takes a few minutes to see if you might qualify for an increase, or a new VA disability rating.

The Veteran Affairs web site is a great place to visit. You can find out the latest information affecting Veterans. You can track claim status, file for travel pay, view your VA account, payments received, or Copay owed. You can make the Copay payments online.

Thanks for you service to your fellow Veterans and thanks for your service to this great country.

God Bless,

Ed Schnabel

American Legion Representative to Lincoln CBOC

ALR Riders, Chapter 3 Director's Remarks





The ALR Chapter 3 did a few things in June: On the 22nd we went to Plattsmouth for a veteran's funeral (Richard Owens, USMC) then attended the Eagle Fun day parade.

In July, we were a bit busier. On the 4th, we attended Seward's Independence Day parade. On the 15th we attended Doug Bristol's funeral in Fairbury. A few attended Robert Finlay's funeral on the 23rd. We participated in the Hickman Hay Days parade on the 27th. We will also participate in Wilber's Czech Days parade on August 4.

Just another reminder of the Poker Run September 22, starting and ending at Frontier H-D dealership

Neil Larson, Director American Legion Riders Chapter #3





Lincoln Chapter 3 Riders' Henry Golden Boy .22 LR Rifle



Lincoln Chapter 3 American Legion Riders RAFFLE



HENRY GOLDEN BOY RIFLE, .22LR



TICKETS ARE \$5 EACH OR 5 FOR \$20

Drawing held 9-22-2024 YOU DO NOT NEED TO BE PRESENT TO WIN

YOU MUST BE OLDER THAN 18 YEARS OF AGE TO PURCHASE A TICKET

PRIZE WILL BE TRANSFERED TO THE WINNER THROUGH <u>NEBRASKA GUN</u> OF LINCOLN, NEBRASKA, A FEDERALLY LICENSED FIREARM DEALER

ALL FEDERAL, STATE AND LOCAL FIREARM PURCHASE LAWS, RULES AND REGULATIONS APPLY

Post 3 Honor Guard



In July, the Honor Guard assisted the Military Honors Teams at 13 funerals and provided a Color Guard 4 evenings to present the Colors at the opening ceremonies of the Pinewood Bowl's annual musical. This year the musical was "Tarzan".

In the Calendar year 2024, the Honor Guard assisted the Military Honors Teams at 54 funerals and made appearances at 28 civic functions.

The effort the Honor Guard makes to honor our deceased veterans and for appearances at local civic functions are greatly appreciated. I want to thank everyone involved for their continued support.

Post 3 TAPS - July 2024



LEGIONNAIRE	WAR ERA	BRANCH	YEARS
Jack H. Geist	Vietnam	Air Force	14
James W. Hewitt	Vietnam	Air Force	12
James M. Williams	Vietnam	USMC	45

Regular Meeting of American Legion Post 3 Lincoln Elks Lodge #80, July 9, 2024

Commander Bruce Gubser opened the July 9, 2024 meeting of American Legion Post 3 at 7:00 PM at the Lincoln Elks Lodge 80 with about 20 Legionnaires present.

Veterans of the various war eras were asked to stand and be recognized.

The minutes of the June meeting were read and approved.

Ed Schnabel gave the financial report for the month ending June 30, 2024, showing a balance of \$34,533.94. Upon proper motion, the report was filed for review.

Adjutant Schnabel also reported that the 2025 membership campaign was underway and the PUFL memberships were already on the books.

Dr. Jackson gave an Americanism report.

Gerry Wolf reported for the memorial squad. He also indicated that the flag retirement ceremony scheduled for June 15th had been postponed.

Squadron 3 Commander Brendan Moore gave a brief report for the Sons of the American Legion.

It was announced that the 40/8 potluck dinner would be held next Tuesday.

Commander Gubser reported for the Legion Riders. Chapter members participated in the activities in Seward on July 4th. He also reported that, Douglas Bristol, an American Legion Rider from Fairbury, was involved in a fatal accident returning home from the activities in Seward.

Commander Gubser reported that the birthday card program continues, and some cards had been delivered recently.

National Executive Committeeman Fred Craigie was called to the podium to serve as the installing officer for the coming year. Installed for the coming year were:

Commander --- Bruce Gubser

1st Vice Commander --- Ron Hindmand

2nd Vice Commander --- Rich Lemmerman

3-Year Term on the Executive Committee --- Fred Craigie

The Chaplain read TAPS, and the meeting was closed in proper form at about 7:30 PM.

Steve Bartos, Recorder

Post 3 Meeting, June 11, 2023

At the regular July Post 3 meeting, National Executive Committeeman, Fred Craigie was asked to serve as the installing officer for Post 3 Officers for the 2024-2025 year. Installed for the coming year were:

Commander Bruce Gubser, First Vice-commander, Ron Hindmand, and Second Vice-Commander, Rich Lemmerman. Fred Craigie also installed himself for a 3-year term on the Post 3 Executive Committee.



National Executive Committeeman, Fred Craig, installing 2024-2025 Post 3 Officers



(L to R), 1st Vice Commander, Ron Hindmand, 2nd Vice Commander, Rich Lemmerman, Commander, Bruce Gubser

USS Oklahoma Sailor Accounted for from WWII





Washington - Press release, June 10, 2024

The Defense POW/MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA) announced today that Navy Seaman 2nd Class (S2c) George A. Thompson, 20, of Omaha, Nebraska, killed during World War II, was accounted for on Oct. 29, 2018.

On Dec. 7, 1941, Thompson was assigned to the battleship USS *Oklahoma*, which was moored at Ford Island, Pearl Harbor, when the ship was attacked by Japanese aircraft. The USS *Oklahoma* sustained multiple torpedo hits, which caused it to quickly capsize. The attack on the ship resulted in the deaths of 429 crewmen, including S2c Thompson.

From December 1941 to June 1944, Navy personnel recovered the remains of the deceased crew, which were subsequently interred in the Halawa and Nu'uanu Cemeteries.

In September 1947, members of the <u>American Graves Registration Service</u> (AGRS) disinterred the remains of U.S. casualties from the two cemeteries and transferred them to the Central Identification Laboratory (CIL) at Schofield Barracks. In their analysis, CIL personnel could only identify 35 men from the USS *Oklahoma* at that time. The AGRS subsequently buried the unidentified remains in 46 graves at the National Memorial Cemetery of the Pacific (NMCP), known as the Punchbowl, in Honolulu. In October 1949, a military board classified those who could not be identified as non-recoverable, including S2c Thompson.

In 2003, renewed efforts to identify the Unknowns of the USS *Oklahoma* began with the exhumation of one of the 46 graves. In 2015, DPAA received the approval to exhume the rest of the *Oklahoma* Unknowns from the NMCP, and transferred to the DPAA Laboratory for identification.

To identify Thompson's remains, scientists from DPAA used dental and anthropological analysis. Additionally, scientists from the <u>Armed Forces Medical Examiner System</u> used mitochondrial DNA (mtDNA), Y-chromosome DNA (Y-STR), and autosomal DNA (auSTR) analysis.

S2c Thompson's name is recorded in the Courts of the Missing at the Punchbowl, along with the others who are missing from WWII. A rosette will be placed next to his name to indicate he has been accounted for.

S2c Thompson was buried on July 15, 2024, in the Punchbowl.

MARINE AWARDED THE MEDAL OF HONOR POSTHUMOUSLY





CITATION

For conspicuous gallantry and intrepidity at the risk of his life above and beyond the call of duty. The reconnaissance patrol led by 1st Lt. Reasoner had deeply penetrated heavily controlled enemy territory when it came under extremely heavy fire from an estimated 50 to 100 Viet Cong insurgents.

Accompanying the advance party and the point that consisted of five men, he immediately deployed his men for an assault after the Viet Cong had opened fire from numerous concealed positions. Boldly shouting encouragement, and virtually isolated from the main body, he organized a base of fire for an assault on the enemy positions. The slashing fury of the Viet Cong machine-gun and automatic-weapons fire made it impossible for the main body to move forward.

Repeatedly exposing himself to the devastating attack he skillfully provided covering fire, killing at least two Viet Cong and effectively silencing an automatic-weapons position in a valiant attempt to effect evacuation of a wounded man.

As casualties began to mount his radio operator was wounded and 1st Lt. Reasoner immediately moved to his side and tended his wounds. When the radio operator was hit a second time while attempting to reach a covered position, 1st Lt. Reasoner courageously running to his aid through the grazing machine-gun fire fell mortally wounded.

His indomitable fighting spirit, valiant leadership, and unflinching devotion to duty provided the inspiration that was to enable the patrol to complete its mission without further casualties. In the face of almost certain death he gallantly gave his life in the service of his country. His actions upheld the highest traditions of the Marine Corps and the U.S. Naval Service.

1st Lt. Frank S. Reasoner became the first Marine awarded the prestigious Medal of Honor posthumously for action in Vietnam.

39th Annual Nebraska Vietnam Veterans Reunion

August 8th thru Sunday, August 11th, 2024

Lincoln Marriott Cornhusker Hotel

333 South 13th Street - Lincoln, NE.

402-399-9000

For registration forms, update schedules, and hotel information,

go to: vetsreunion.com

Contact information:

Jaime Obrecht <u>402-486-4010</u> Roy Schoen 402-477-9113



RSVP NDVA@NEBRASKA.GOV 402-219-1704







MONTHLY ON THE 22ND MONTHLY ON THE 22ND At 'Rock-n-Joe' Coffee Bar 5025 Lindberg Street 6:00 PM TO 8:00 PM

reducing and eliminating Veteran suicide. We continue our service by gathering with fellow Veterans. We call and reach out to those who served at our side. We stood together then, and we stand together now.

OPEN TO ALL VETERANS

At Ease



A Message from Your Veterans Advisory Group!

VAG Lincoln Coffeehaus!



JOIN US ON FRIDAY!

A CoffeeHaus Event has been scheduled for the third Friday each month from 10:00 AM to Noon, at Auld Pavilion in Antelope Park

In addition, Quilts of Valor Ladies will be awarding quilts to Veterans touched by war, and the presentation begins at Noon.

CoffeeHaus is a monthly gathering to honor our Veterans, with FREE Coffee, Beverages, Snacks, Fellowship, and Entertainment.

Join us - reach out and bring a guest too!



The Sponsor for CoffeeHaus is the Elks Lodge #80.



MORE INFORMATION!

For a Calendar of Upcoming VAG Events, visit our Website, at www.VAGLincoln.org!



The Mission of Mercy Dental Clinic will provide a range of dental services—including exams, cleanings, fillings, extractions, dentures* and more—to eligible Nebraska veterans and their spouses. The two-day clinic will run from 8 am to 5 pm on Friday, November 15, and Saturday, November 16.

*limited number of dentures available

Location: Army National Guard Titan Readiness Center, 789 County Road J. Yutan

Eligibility: any individual who served in the U.S. Armed Forces or a component of the U.S. Armed Forces, regardless of type of service—active, reserve, or guard—as well as their spouse. If you were ever issued a U.S. military uniform by any component of the U.S. Armed Forces in service to our Nation, you and/or your spouse are eligible.

Register: veterans.nebraska.gov/dentalclinic

Sons Of The American Legion Application



To be eligible for membership in the Sons of the American Legion, you must be a male descendant (son, grandson, stepson, or adopted son) of:

- A member of The American Legion, or
- A veteran who died in service during World War I or since December 7, 1941, or
- A veteran who died after their honorable discharge from such service, and
- Return the application below along with \$35.00 to:

Sons of The American Legion

ATTN: Brendan Moore23 South 84th Street, Suite L

Lincoln, Ne. 68510

Sons	of The America	n Legion Member	ship Applica	tion
Detachment of	Squadron No	Birth Date	Date	
		Recruited by	(Initial)	(Last)
Address	(Street)	(City)	(State)	(Zip)
E-mail Address	Telephone			
Veteran through	whom eligibility is estai	blished		
(a) Above is a me	mber in good standing	of Post No	Dept. of	
OR (b) Above is a	deceased veteran who	served honorably from	to	
(c) Relationship of	of Applicant to Veteran_			
I hereby subsc	ribe to the Constitution o	of the Sons of The American	Legion, apply for n	nembership, an
transmit \$	as annual member	rship dues.		
		Signed	By Applicant or Paren	()
Eligibility certifie	d by(Po	est Adjutant)		00-001 (2014



Become a Member of The American Legion

Do you want to help your community and fellow Veterans by becoming a member of the American Legion? Would you want to help recruit a new member? If you can certify that you served at least one day of active military duty since December 7, 1941, and were honorably discharged or are currently serving honorably, you are eligible. Complete the application below and send it with a check in the amount of \$46.00 to:

American Legion Post 3 123 South 84th Street, Suite L Lincoln, Ne 68510

	(Name)		(Date of Birth)
	(Mailing Address)		(Phone Number)
(City)	(State)	(Zip)	(Post #)
		☐ Male ☐ Fema	le .
(E-mail)	(Gender)	(Dues)
Panama Lebanon/Grenada Vietnam	☐ U.S. Air Force☐ U.S. Marines☐ U.S. Coast Guard		CO
Korea WWII	☐ Merchant Marines	(WWII only)	Manual House
Other Conflicts			

To renew or transfer to Post 3, you only need to sign below and mail this and a check for \$46 made out to "American Legion Post 3" to the address listed above. If you have already renewed for 2024, and want to transfer to Post 3, only sign below and return the bottom portion to us.

YES! Please transfer my membership to Lincoln American Legion Post 3

______ Signature

_____ Membership Number

Email address



American Legion Post 3
123 South 84th St. Suite L
Lincoln, NE 68510
(402) 466-3958

Email: Post3legionlincoln@gmail.com

Web Site: lincolnpost3.org

2023 - 2024 Post 3 Officers

Commander – Bruce Gubser – Cell: 402-470-1700

First Vice Commander – Ron Hindmand – Cell: 254-291-1514

Second Vice Commander – Rich Lemmerman – Cell: 402-694-9834

Adjutant & Post Service Officer – Ed Schnabel – Cell: 402-480-8542

Chaplain – William Jackson – Cell: 402-613-9774

Please submit any announcements or items for the monthly newsletter to the Editor for approval, (<u>Gerrywolf@aol.com</u>, or 402-417-8230). All requests must be received one week before the 1st of the month.